MINUTES CHATHAM COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS BUDGET INPUT SESSION, APRIL 08, 1997

The Board of Commissioners (the "Board") of the County of Chatham, North Carolina, met in special session for the purpose of receiving public comment on the Manager's Recommended Budget in the Moncure Elementary School Gymnasium, Moncure, North Carolina, at 7:00 PM on April 08, 1997.

Present: Chairman Margaret Pollard; Vice Chairman Betty Wilson;

Commissioners John Grimes and Henry Dunlap; County

Manager Charlie Horne; and Assistant County Manager

Reneé Dickson

Absent: Commissioner Uva Holland

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman at 7:00 P.M.

Margaret Pollard, Chair, welcomed those in attendance, thanked staff for their efforts in the budget preparation process, and for attending the meeting to explain their requests to the Commissioners.

PUBLIC SAFETY

Chatham County Sheriff's Department and Jail

Chatham County Sheriff, Don Whitt and Chief Deputy, Ike Gray explained their expansion budget and asked that the jailer position, two community police officers, and the administrative support position be added back to their budget.

Chatham County Emergency Operations and EMS

Tony Tucker, Emergency Operations, explained the Emergency Operations budget and that of Emergency Medical Services. He explained the contract regarding Emergency Medical Services.

Public Input Session

There was no one present who wished to make public comments.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Grimes moved, seconded by Commissioner Wilson that the meeting be adjourned. The motion carried four (4) to zero (0) and the meeting was adjourned at 8:59 P.M.

Margaret Bryant Pollard, Chair

1 of 2 5/29/2007 2:25 PM

ATTEST:

Sandra B. Lee, Clerk to the Board

Chatham County Board of Commissioners

2 of 2 5/29/2007 2:25 PM